
 
 

        June 17, 2020 
 
 
International Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC  20554 
 

RE:  .GU Holdings, Inc,, Edge Cable Holdings, USA, LLC and Pacific Light Data 
Communication Co., Ltd, SCL-LIC-20170421-00012 

 
Dear Sirs/Madams: 
 
 On behalf of the Executive Branch, the National Telecommunications and Information 
Administration submits an unredacted version of the Executive Branch Recommendation for a 
Partial Denial and Partial Grant of the Application for a Submarine Cable Landing License for 
the Pacific Light Cable Network.1  Portion of this unredacted version of the Recommendation       
contain business confidential and proprietary information submitted by a third party to the U.S. 
Government.  Each page has been clearly and conspicuously labeled “BUSINESS 
CONFIDENTIAL, NOT FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION.”  We request that the unredacted 
Recommendation be withheld from public inspection pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.459.  A redacted 
version of the Recommendation for the public inspection file was provided to the FCC under 
separate cover.  Please acknowledge receipt of this filing by email to mbrown@ntia.gov. 
 
 If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (202) 482-1816 or 
ksmith@ntia.gov.   Thank you for your consideration 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Kathy D. Smith 
       Chief Counsel 
 
Enclosure 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                           
1 Application filed by GU Holdings Inc., Edge Cable Holdings USA, LLC, and Pacific Light Data Communication 
Co. Ltd. for a license to operate a noncommon carrier fiber-optic submarine telecommunications cable extending 
between the continental United States, Hong Kong, Taiwan, and the Philippines. 


